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NOTICE TO LICENSEES

Notice #2019-91 Issuing Division: Enforcement Division
DATE: DECEMBER 9, 2019

TO: ALL LICENSEES AND INTERESTED PERSONS

FROM: ENFORCEMENT DIVISION

SUBJECT: ANNUAL REPORTING REQUIREMENTS FOR ALL MANUFACTURERS

AND DISTRIBUTORS OF GAMING DEVICES

The Nevada Gaming Commission (Commission) will be considering possible action to repeal
subsection 6 of Regulation 14.180. This regulation requires manufacturers and distributors
annually provide the Nevada Gaming Control Board (Board) a copy of the documentation
evidencing registration with the United States Attorney General pursuant to the provisions of
the Gaming Devices Act of 1962, 15 U.S.C. Section 1173, for the ensuing year.

This proposed amendment will be heard by the Commission after the January 15t filing
deadline.

Pursuant to Regulation 14.180(10), Chairwoman Morgan waived the reporting requirements in
subsection 6 of Regulation 14.180 until after the Commission has considered the proposed
amendment.

If the Commission adopts the amendment to repeal Regulation 14.180(6), manufacturers and
distributors will no longer have to provide the documentation mentioned above to the Board,
but they are still required to comply with the provisions of the Gaming Devices Act of 1962.

For additional information, please contact the Enforcement Division’s Operations Unit at
ops@gcb.nv.gov or 702-486-2020.




